

May 26, 2016

Dear GETDOT,

It is with deep appreciation that I write this letter of thanks for your recent donation of \$400 to Prince of Peace Lutheran Church's Discipleship Tour. We had the great pleasure of meeting with many of your members at the Tano's Happy Hour earlier this month. It was wonderful getting to know your mission of supporting children throughout Cincinnati while enjoying yourselves and making connections.

With the help of this donation, a student will be able to fully participate in the D-Tour who otherwise might not have had the chance. On the D-Tour, we will travel to Baltimore, Maryland to dig into service and justice work as we partner relationally with organizations that do this work all year long. We will not only serve, but we will learn about systems in place that we can change through hard work, education, and perseverance. When the Discipleship Tour wraps up, we'll return home with new skills of empathy, teamwork, leadership, advocacy, and more and continue to make a difference in our own communities.

As a church, we are always amazed to see what happens when small groups of people committed to beliefs put their heads, hands, and hearts together. We are thankful that you saw potential for good through our students and their work with the Discipleship Tour. Thank you for your support.

With thanks.

Mary Ellen Helms

Director of Youth and Family Mission

Prince of Peace Lutheran Church

513-683-4244

MEHelms@popluther.org